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Recent Events: Grandparents’ Day was a great success in January. Thanks to all who helped with baking for the occasion. It is a good practice to acknowledge our senior citizens for their contribution to all of us and we look forward to next year already. We were delighted to have Peggy Hurley, 100 years young to come among us too- what an inspiration!  Sr. Essie, the diocesan examiner paid her annual visit to us on Thursday, 2nd March and was well impressed with all the pupils. Lots of pancakes were enjoyed on Shrove Tuesday and we are lucky to have great cooks on staff in our midst. Keep an eye out for photos that will be on the school website shortly. Well done to the school band that provided a great night’s entertainment in Kilcoleman recently.
Safety: Children and parents who are coming into Nikki’s Kids Preschool each morning are experiencing difficulty accessing the building due to football games and schoolbags strewn in their path. To this end, going forward bags will be lined up neatly against the school walls and no ball games are allowed before or after school. All parents are asked to cooperate with opening and closing times, for the safety of your children.
Parental Support: We are indebted to Nuala Ryan and Kay Grace who recently attended the Cumann na mBunscol meeting in Thurles on behalf of the school. Fortunately we are regraded for the camogie for the forthcoming matches. Thanks is also extended to John Slattery for fixing radiators and shoots recently, to Michael Hanrahan for bringing topsoil to the school, courtesy of Ashlawn Nursing Home, to John Frawley for spreading fertiliser and
also to all the parents who covered our new library books. These cost in excess of €1000 and so all the voluntary help is much appreciated. The Knitwits Club is only possible due to the goodwill of parents and other parishioners and is a great model for the children of community effort.
Indoor Athletics: Congatulations to Aishling Kennedy, Laura Kennedy, Conor Grace and Michael Ryan who received medals at this event held in the track in Nenagh. All the senior pupils are to be commended for their exemplary behaviour on the day.
Spelling Bee: Good luck to Tara O’ Donoghue, 6th class who is competing tomorrow in Cashel in the Tipperary Final of this spelling competition, organised by Easons. No doubt she will do the school proud.
Dance and Music Display: Wednesday April 5th at 1.00 p.m. sees our annual display by the pupils and a céad mile fáilte is extended to all. This is a highlight of the schoolyear and also gives us a chance to hold our Easter Raffle. If you wish to donate items, please forward them to the school.
Defibrillator: A great night was had by all in Reidys of Newtown recently and over €2000 was realised. People who wanted to contribute and were unable to attend can forward money to the school for training in its use which will be given to the defibrillator committee.
Story Massage:  The school was fortunate to receive a raffle prize of a voucher  at this event for a class story massage session which the middle classes received this week and was enjoyed by all. Any parent who wishes to receive further therapy may contact Melanie Kelly (086)3023388
Green Schools: Clothes will be collected this Thursday the 16th March, so any remaining bags can be brought in. The children are working hard on preparing raised beds for vegetables, herbs and flowers and we will be inspected shortly for our Green Flag. Fr. Sean McDonagh will give a talk on April 27th on the Environment and he is a leading person with regard to climate change.
Parental Advice: Screen time is fast becoming a feature of modern life and no more so than for our children. However in certain households children spend extraordinary amounts of time on technology and in many instances, unsupervised. A growing concern is the presence of technology in childrens’ hands as they prepare to sleep, so we have children who come to school exhausted due to disturbed sleep and a lack of it. It is in all our interests to examine how and when we use technology and to embrace its use in a responsible manner.
Gaeilge ó Bhéal: The first step in improving our national language is the effort by all to speak in Irish at Sos time each day. It is lovely to see such a positive effort and in the coming week we will have lessons modelled for us by our Irish facilitator which is timely given it is Seachtain na Gaeilge when young and old can try cúpla focal.
Fundraising: Students and parents are asked to cooperate in the distribution and collection of envelopes to each household, this week.

 School Calendar:   Monday 27th    March- Teacher Inservice-school closed

                                 Wednesday, 5th April  -  Dance Display




    Friday 7th April –Easter Holidays 12.30 pm closure (Reopen 24th Apr)




    Tuesday 27th June-Summer Holidays 12.30pm closure

Beannachtaí na Féile Pádraig oraibh go léir!

